COMMUNICATION C77

ITEM NO. 4

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (PUBLIC MEETING)

March 1, 2022

From: Rosanna DeFrancesca < Rosanna. DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 10:56 PM **To:** christina villa

Cc: DevelopmentPlanning@vaughan.ca; Clerks@vaughan.ca; Nancy Tamburini <Nancy.Tamburini@vaughan.ca>; Ward 3

Support Staff <ssward3@vaughan.ca>

Subject: RE: [External] Proposed Development 3812 Major Mackenzie Drive

Hi Christina,

Thank you for your email. I completely agree with your comments. This dense development is not sustainable in this community! I will NOT be supporting this application in this current form. I will forward your concerns to our City planners for their review and consideration.

Sincerely, Rosanna

Rosanna DeFrancesca

905-832-8585 x8339 | rosanna.defrancesca@vaughan.ca

City of Vaughan | Ward 3 Councillor

2141 Major Mackenzie Drive., Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1



To subscribe to my E-Newsletter click here.

From: christina villa

Sent: Wednesday, February 16, 2022 8:43 PM

To: Rosanna DeFrancesca < Rosanna. DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>

Cc:

Subject: [External] Proposed Development 3812 Major Mackenzie Drive

To whom this may concern,

I am writing to you regarding the proposed development at 3812 Major Mackenzie Dr. I am concerned about the traffic congestion and safety on the side streets and school zones if 3000 residential units are built. As it stands, it is extremely difficult to travel eastbound on Major Mackenzie and currently affects my commute to and from work.

I am also concerned about the thousands of new residents using the side streets to avoid main roads, which would create an unsafe environment for my 1 year old daughter and 4 year old son. Also creating an unsafe area surrounding the 2 elementary schools in our community.

I wanted to express my concerns regarding this development. Please consider this email. Please consider the community and the children.

Thank you for your time,

Christina